March 17, 2003

Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on March 17, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Tindall-Ellis, Case, Smith, Messer, and Mason.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Case, seconded by Smith to approve the minutes of the March 3, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.


Old Business:

There was a discussion on lighting near the Town Park.  Clark Public Utilities lighting specialist Bill Hibbs reviewed the situation and recommended installing 1 150W cobrahead street light on utility pole #16826 and an 8’ arm on the existing cobrahead street light on the pole just east of utility pole #16826.  The installation of the new light will cost the Town $9.95 per month.  There was a motion by Messer, seconded by Mason to accept the recommendation.  Motion Carried.


New Business:


The Public Works Supervisor presented an update on the two current projects.  The trees have been removed from the East Yacolt Road project area.  The stump grinding still needs to be accomplished.  Clark Public Utilities has moved one or two of the utility poles.  The trees still need to be removed from the North Cedar Avenue project area.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Mason to accept the February, 2003 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Robertson informed the Council that both the Blackmore Avenue and Civic Center projects will receive CDBG funding.  The Mayor informed the Council of the fire at 204 E. Twin Falls Street.  The Mayor also informed the Council that the Town Attorney will attend the April 7, 2003 meeting to discuss the nuisance cases.    


There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Case to approve warrants #8728 through #8735 as follows:  Current Expense - $3,518.07; Fire Department - $101.58; Parks Department - $21.91; City Street - $120.56; Cemetery - $7.43; and Stormwater - $5.00.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.
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